EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE


Special Meeting: Wednesday 2nd October, 2013

at 2.00 p.m. 

PRESENT:- Councillors Pidduck (Chairman), Sweeney (Vice-Chairman), Barlow, Biggins, Garnett, Graham, Guselli, Irwin and Seward.
56 – The Local Government Act, 1972 as amended by the Local Government (Access to Information) Act, 1985 and Access to Information (Variation) Order 2006

Discussion arising hereon it was

RESOLVED:- That under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act, 1972 the public and press be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it involved the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Paragraph 1 (Minute No. 61) of Part One of Schedule 12A of the said Act.

57 – Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 4th September, 2013 were agreed as a correct record.
58 – Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Bell and Richardson.
REFERRED ITEMS

THE FOLLOWING MATTERS ARE REFERRED TO COUNCIL FOR DECISION

59 – Changes to the Delegations of the Environmental Health Manager
The Executive Director reminded the Committee that the Council’s Constitution stated that the Environmental Health Manager had delegated authority to determine applications for various licences, renewals, variations and the transfer of licences, subject to no adverse comments from consultees and all relevant criteria being met.

As a result of recent changes in legislation it was recommended that the Scrap Metal Dealers Act 2013 be added to her delegation.
Consequently, there was also a need to delete the Scrap Metal Dealers Act 1964 and Motor Salvage Operators Regulations.

In addition, the Environmental Health Manager had delegated authority to serve various statutory notices and it was recommended that the Water Industry Act 1991, Section 80 be added to the list outlined in the Constitution.
RECOMMENDED:- To recommend the Council to approve the under-mentioned changes to the delegations of the Environmental Health Manager as follows:-

1.
To delete Scrap Metal Dealers Act 1964 and Motor Salvage Operators Regulations from Section F of the Environmental Health Manager’s delegation in the Constitution; and
2.
To add Scrap Metal Dealers Act 2013 and Water Industry Act 1991, Section 80 to Section F of the Environmental Health Manager’s delegation in the Constitution.
60 – Scrap Metal Dealers Act 2013
The Executive Director informed the Committee that the Scrap Metal Dealers Act 2013 placed a new duty on Local Authorities to licence scrap metal dealers and collectors and created new regulatory powers which could be used to achieve compliance.  To enable implementation of the new legislation it was necessary for the Council to adopt the necessary fees.
RECOMMENDED:- To recommend the Council to adopt the under-mentioned fees:-

	
	Scrap Metal

Site Licence
	Scrap Metal
Collectors Licence

	Application
	£306
	£225

	Variation
	£46
	£46

	Replacement
	£10
	£10


61 – Pay and Grading Review Update
The Deputy Executive Director reminded the Committee of the on-going financial pressures faced by the Council as a result of continuing cuts to the Grant Settlement meant that additional costs associated with the implementation of a Pay and Grading Review were unaffordable.  The report recommended that Council made a formal declaration to the recognised Trade Unions that a Pay and Grading Review should not be progressed under these circumstances.  In acknowledging that individual employees should have a route to seek a review of their current grading, it was also recommended that the current grading moratorium, imposed pending implementation of the pay review, be lifted with immediate effect and that a revised Grading Appeals Procedure be introduced. 

RECOMMENDED:- To recommend the Council:-
1.
To agree that the Council formally notified it’s recognised Trade Unions that the Pay and Grading Review be abandoned due to budget restraints;

2.
To agree that the moratorium on grading appeals be lifted and replaced with a revised Grading Appeals Procedure; and

3.
To agree that Management Board identified any posts which had demonstrably taken on significant additional duties and responsibilities and recommend appropriate upgrades back to this Committee for consideration.
The meeting ended at 2.15
 p.m.
